
Up-Pot Addendum 
 

 
Bedshaping and initial spring planting at NWREC and Woodhall sites, respectively, 2018. 
 

 
Spring-planted fields at both sites fully planted as of June 2020; fall-planted fields in progress. 
 
 
 



  
2020 marked our largest plantings yet, as 3 year old/6 gallon pot sized trees were moved from 
the protective structures, and transplanted in the fall-planted fields at NWREC and Woodhall. 

 
A trailer filled with 120 trees for the fall-planting at Woodhall; Heather Stoven planting trees at 
Woodhall, November 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Field work continued throughout 2020: Javier Fernandez-Salvador and Tessa Barker begin 
pruning trees in the field at NWREC (left); Fernandez-Salvador trains a group of students on 
irrigation installation at Woodhall (right). 
 

 
The Olea Olive Research Team won a university award for dedication and continued service 
throughout the covid-19 pandemic (left); trees at Woodhall produce mature fruit for the first 
time since the launch of the project (right). 
 


